
To whom it may concern,
 
As an applicant for PR,  I strongly disagree with the Migration Amendment (Visa
Capping) Bill 2010. 
 
Firstly, it is unfaire for the applicants who have waited for more than one year. During
the waiting period, most applicants began to live here just like the residents do, working
hard, buying house, buying cars, and even doing own business, if this bill begins to fulfil,
it is really unacceptable and it should be cruel acctually to these applicants have been
spent time, money and lives here to wait for PR, and this bill does not concern for human
welfare.
 
Secondly, we have completed our studying here , found job and worked here, we have

already met the all requirements for applying PR regulated by the migration, if the bill is

passed, what’s the purpose for the migration policies before the bill? It can be understood
that the migration policies before the bill are meaningless, they have cheated all the
applicants for PR, and damaged the reputation of this country.
 
Finally, the government should be responsible for solving population, unemployment and

economy problems without sacrifice of innocent people’s interest. This bill just indicates

the immigration authority is not responsible, when the economic depression happened,
many problems such as unemplyment appeared, in order to sovle these tough problems, it
is looking for the innocent applicants to put the blame on, acctually, the real reason is it
did not make a proper and effective plans for these problem in advance. 
 
Therefore, government is not a commercial organization, government must have good
reputation, concern for human welfare, and take responsibilities. Please give fairness to
the applicants, please do not ruin our passion and dreams, please consider more for us! 
 
Kind regards


